
FORT RUCKER CHAPTER
MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
APRIL 8, 2019

 
The meeting convened at 1200 hours on 8 April 2019 at the Divots Restaurant at Silver Wings Golf
Course, Fort Rucker, AL by Lisa Bailey. Attendees were Lisa Bailey, Carolyn Wooley, Loel Ewart,
Ron Kaita, Othan Gilbert, Mary Rutkowski, Frank Estes, Charlie Wigglesworth and Ray Collins.

 
Othan Gilbert opened the meeting with prayer.

 
Old Business

 
• Minutes of the 11 March 2019 meeting were approved.
• The Treasurer’s 8 April 2019 finance report was approved.

                                                
New Business
   

• Ron Kaita gave the Ambassador SIGACTS report for April and May graduations.   Othan Gilbert

 will cover 10 & 11 April, Lisa Bailey 24 April & 9 May, Ray Collins 25 April, Charlie 
Wigglesworth1 1 May, Ron Kaita 22 May and Carolyn Wooley 23 May graduations.  The
schedule for ROTC and JROTC presentation is as follows:  Lisa 3 May at Troy University;
Charlie Wigglesworth 7 May at Charles Henderson HS; Ron Kaita 3 May Carroll HS and 2 May
Daleville HS; Ray Collins 3 May Enterprise HS and Othan Gilbert 13 May Pike County HS.

• Frank Estes stated the newsletter has been cut from 12 pages to 8.   This not only saves on postage
but about $14 on printing.  Also, it still looks good.

• Lisa Bailey has contacted Dr. Blake Busbin to speak at our June diner meeting.
• Othan Gilbert bought up sending a recruiting letter to premium members.  Also, Lisa may send a

letter to national members of the Dothan chapter once they become disbanded to join with us.
• Charlie Wigglesworth reported what Legislative affairs are working on. Storming the hill on the 10th,

working on doing away with the widow tax and putting thru a 3.1 pay raise.
• Ray Collins reported The Retiree Council is dwindling.    Easter Brunch is April 21st and Mothers.
     Day Brunch is May 12.  Reservations are recommended.  Pharmacy wait time has been reduced to
     20 minutes.
• Mary Rutkowski announced that ROWA’s meeting tomorrow will be a tea and fashion show.
• Mary Rutkowski asked for reservations for Saturdays night dinner.
• Lisa Bailey said she is attending the Council of Chapters on the 16th of this month.

 
    The board adjourned at 1300 hours.
   .

        The next Board meeting will be at 1200 hours on 13 May 2019

 
 
        Carolyn Wooley, Secretary


